[PLACE ON SCHOOL DISTRICT LETTERHEAD]


[Date]
[The Honorable Full Name]
[Address Line 1]
[Address Line 2]
[City, State, Zip]
Dear [Senator Last Name, or Representative Last Name]:
The New York State Education Department's Office of Facilities Planning has continued to lose staff through retirements and resignations. They now have three architects and three engineers responsible for the entire state annual workload of approximately 2,000 school capital projects.  Over the last two years, the backlog, which historically has been 6-8 weeks, has increased to more than 24 weeks. 

Failure to issue building permits for public school capital construction projects in a reasonable timeframe impacts student and staff health and safety, educational achievement, and has a significant fiscal impact on schools, the entire construction industry, and the state as a whole.  

The current backlog represents approximately 800 projects with an estimated construction value of approximately $827 million dollars.  

I respectfully request your consideration to help improve this timeframe.

This heavy backlog is causing some public school construction projects to miss the short summer construction window. Specifically, the department has reported that building permit applications submitted after January 1 of 2015 will not be approved in time for the 2015 summer construction season, resulting in projects getting delayed for a year. Much of the delayed work is health, safety, and security related, including items such as leaky roof replacements, heating and ventilation system reconstruction, asbestos removal, lighting replacement, structural repairs and security upgrades. Alternatively, school districts are opting to employ costly second and third shift work to complete projects. 

Additional costs are straining school districts and the state. With this six-month delay, nearly half of all submitted projects will be forced to wait until the following year, causing these projects to endure an annual 3 percent escalation of construction costs or an additional $25 million in costs that schools don’t have. Because voters approve of a maximum dollar amount, this cost increase could curtail the project scope and create a discrepancy between voters’ expectations and project outcomes. This in turn may cause credibility issues for school districts.  

Consideration should also be given to the statewide construction industry. These 800 projects represent significant New York State construction jobs on hold.  Releasing them will benefit thousands of employees in every community across the state, not to mention the state tax coffers.   

We believe the major cause of the backlog is the number of vacant jobs within the Office of Facilities Planning. It is my understanding that as staff members retire or resign, they are not being replaced.  

The Office of Facilities Planning is an important office that works diligently to insure the health and safety of all of the public school students, faculty, and staff in New York State. We respectfully request that steps be taken to return the office to its full workforce. 

Thank you for your consideration of this request. 

Cordially,
[Full Name]

